

Newbury Recreation Committee Minutes: May 30th, 2019 Newbury Town Hall 12 Kent Way, Byfield, MA 01922

APPROVED

- I. Meeting Called: 6:25pmMotion by Mark seconded by David B.. Motion Passed.
- II. Members Present: Mike Volpone,, David Broll, Moriah Lucy, and Mark Sandt. Alicia Greco Liaison Board of Selectmen.
 Not present. David Dempsey, Celine Muldowney, the Council on Aging designee, Open Space Committee designee and high school representative.

Guests:

III. Misc. Paperwork: Motion to wave the reading minutes of the May7th meeting by Mike. Seconded by Mark. Motion Passed.

III. Correspondences:

V. Bill Schedule: Invoices from Celine via email \$262, Mello and Wilkerson. Motion to pay bills by Moriah seconded by David B.. Motion passed. Mark had forwarded to the Committee the fee for cleaning the Field House for spending plan purposes.

VI. Old Business:

Fee Schedule: Discussion Continued. Mark question why the Cost Recovery Policy was removed. Committee reexamined, based on letter from Jason Desrochers of Triton Youth Soccer, the dates needed for submission of application. Mark recommended that applications for the Spring season is January 1st or there about, and temporary permits by February 8th. Final permits by March31st. Similar schedule changes for Summer and Fall seasons. Recreation Committee will confer with the users to determine if this schedule is appropriate and reasonable.

Committee continued to refine the dollar amount for each type of users. Alicia suggested the Committee send the document as is, to the town counsel to revise the language. The Committee is to sit down with counsel to articulate the Committee's intention. Alicia recommended that the Cost Recovery Policy be forwarded Town Counsel.

Spending Plan: Committee will work a plan, by July 1st, understanding that the cost of running the Field House is still developing. David B. questioned what costs for cleaning will come from the Committee. David B. will meet with the Town Administrator to clarify.

Concession Stand: interest from Triton Youth Soccer for the Fall.

Tennis Courts: Due to the need of a Memorandum of Understanding between the Town of Newbury and the Triton Regional School District the concept of making the courts available for Newbury residents during the summer, the idea was abandoned.

Signage: DPW is working on a sign to inform the public not to park on the grass. Committee discussed whether or not the gate should be left open until this fall. Committee will discuss the opening of the gate at the next meeting.

Mike will contact Sphinx Soccer regarding summer usage.

David B. suggested getting a larger sandwich board for the property. He will get prices.

Yoga with the library to be discussed at the next meeting.

Next meeting is June 17th, 2019 at 6:00pm Meeting Adjourned 7:34 pm. (Motioned by Moriah., Seconded by David B..; Motion Passed).